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HAZELWOOD LEAVES 
June 2, 2011 

Rev. Colby Smith, Senior Minister 

Linette Cook, Administrative Assistant, Newsletter Editor 

Mary Ann Matchett, Moderator 

Sunday Schedule: Traditional Worship, 9 a.m.; Contemporary Worship, 10:45 a.m. 

Coffee Fellowship, 10:15 a.m. and 12 noon; Church School, 10:10 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. 

Hazelwood Christian Church 

1400 W University Avenue 

Muncie, IN 47303 

Ph.  (765) 282-5969; Fax  (765) 282-5569 
E-mail:  hazelwoodchurch@gmail.com 

www.hazelwoodchurch.org 

 The Youth Mission 

 Trip Stock Sale! 
 

  The youth continue to sell 
stock for their summer mission 

trip to Nashville, Tennessee. 
Each stock is sold for $5, and 

will be available in the rotunda, 
between services. 

 A dinner for all stockholders 
will be held at the end of the 

summer. Date to be announced. 

Hazelwood Christian Church 
1400 W. University Avenue 

Muncie, Indiana 47303 
 

ph: (765) 282-5969; fax: (765) 282-5569 
e-mail: hazelwoodchurch@gmail.com 

www.hazelwoodchurch.org 

 

  Hazelwood Lawn Festival is 

Coming,  Thursday, June 23,  
4:30 - 7 p.m. Menu includes Sloppy 

Joe’s, hot dogs, sides, desserts, and 
beverages, and we will be serving in 

Cartwright Hall. America’s Hometown 
Band will play, and there will be 

activities for all ages. Meal tickets are  

$7 for adults and $3 for children under 
6. Proceeds to benefit Winnie’s Kenya 

Kids, Christian Ministries, and  
Hazelwood Christian Preschool. 

 Many volunteers are needed. If 
you can help, please contact Sherrell 

Bryant or Carolyn Starnes. 
 

LENTEN SKIT VIDEO SERIES DVD 

NOW AVAILABLE! 

 “During the Lenten  season,  
Celebrate! had a skit video series 

called ‘Whose Cross Is It, Anyway?’ 

If you missed any of those videos, 
and you would like to see them, or if 

you would like to watch them all in 
succession, there will be a DVD 

available in the Church Library 
starting Sunday, May 22. All 6  

videos, as well as a ‘bloopers’ video, 
will be on this DVD. My thanks, 

again, to all who participated, and 
made these characters come alive.” 
 

Marianna Gill,   
Celebrate! Director 

Life without Jesus is like an  

unsharpened pencil………..there is no 
POINT! 

 

 
 

 
Volunteer at the Ironman 

 
 “We have an opportunity for 

an exciting fundraiser this summer! 
On Saturday, July 9, the Ironman (a 

national triathalon) is coming to 
Muncie for the first time. Over 1,700 

volunteers are needed. That’s where 
you come in. The Ironman  

Foundation will provide funds to 

school organizations that volunteer 
as a group. Our group will be 

working an aid station from 8 a.m. to 

2 p.m. Details about the event will 
be provided at a later date, but 

right now we need your 

commitment. To volunteer you may 
complete the form available in the 

Sulanke Fellowship House or contact 
Rebecca (284-2430 or e-mail her at 

hazelwoodpreschool@hotmail.com). 
 Thanks for helping Hazelwood 

Christian Preschool! 
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June 5 - 10, 2011 

SUNDAY 
 

• MAGIC Men’s Breakfast 7:45 a.m. 

• Traditional worship service, 9 a.m., Sanctuary. 

• Celebrate! service, 10:45 a.m., Cartwright Hall. 

• Youth Stock Sale continues. 

TUESDAY • Coed softball game, 7 p.m., Field D, Muncie Sports  
   Complex. 

• Men’s softball game, 8 p.m., Field D, Muncie Sports  
   Complex. 

WEDNESDAY • Elders, 5 p.m. 

• Hobbies & Crafts, 5:30 p.m., lower level of Sanctuary. 

• Praise Band, 5:30 p.m., Cartwright Hall. 

• Vacation Bible School, volunteers’ meeting, 6 p.m. 

• Bell Choir, 6 p.m., choir room. 

• Choir, 7:15 p.m., choir loft. 

FRIDAY • Parents’ Day Out, 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., P.D.O. room. 
 

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted.  

We’re On Twitter …Look us up! 
 

Hazelwood Church or hazelwoodcc at twitter.com. College and youth news 
can now be found on Twitter. Watch for Sara's updates! 

June 12 - 17, 2011 

SUNDAY 

 
• Pentecost Sunday! 

• Traditional worship service, 9 a.m., Sanctuary. 

• Celebrate! service, 10:45 a.m., Cartwright Hall. 

• Youth Stock Sale continues, rotunda, between services. 

MONDAY • Cross Camp begins. 

TUESDAY • CWF, 2 p.m., home of Jeane Garrett. 

• Worship committee, 6 p.m. 

• Men’s Softball Game, 7 p.m., Field D, Muncie Sports 
Complex. 

• Coed Softball Game, 8 p.m., Field D, Muncie Sports 
Complex. 

WEDNESDAY • Women’s Organization, 1:30 p.m. 

• Hobbies & Crafts, 5:30 p.m., lower level of Sanctuary. 

• Praise Band, 5:30 p.m., Cartwright Hall. 

• Bell Choir, 6 p.m., choir room. 

• Choir, 7:15 p.m., choir loft. 

FRIDAY 

 
• Parents’ Day Out, 9 a.m. - 2 p.m., P.D.O. room. 

• Men’s Lunch, 12, p.m., host, Don Kirk. 

All events held at Sulanke Fellowship House, unless otherwise noted. 

Look for us at:  
 

www.hazelwoodchurch.org  

 
We will be constantly building and 

adding to it, so check back often! 

Batter Up! 

 We have many opportunities 
to watch our Hazelwood Coed and 

Men’s Softball Teams play this  
season. Watch your newsletter, 

bulletins, or go to our webpage, 
www.hazelwoodchurch.org, for times 

and dates. 
 Let’s show up to cheer them 

on! All games this year, will 
be played at Muncie Sports 

Complex. 
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Read the Bible in a Year 

June 5 Psalm 1-5 Day 162 June 12 Psalm 36-40 

June 6 Psalm 6-10 Day 163 June 13 Psalm 41-45 

June 7 Psalm 11-15 Day 164 June 14 Psalm 46-50 

June 8 Psalm 16-20 Day 165 June 15 Psalm 51-55 

June 9 Psalm 21-25 Day 166 June 16 Psalm 56-60 

June 10 Psalm 26-30 Day 167 June 17 Psalm 61-65 

June 11 Psalm 31-35 Day 168 June 18 Psalm 66-70 

The next scheduled Lunch and Discussion get-together is 

Sunday, June 26, 12:30 p.m., Sulanke Fellowship House  

Day 155 

Day 156 

Day 157 

Day 158 

Day 159 

Day 160 

Day 161 

NEWS FROM THE  

MISSION FIELD! 
 

Week Of Volunteering 
 

 A heartfelt thanks to all who 
participated. Hazelwood had 32  

people who fulfilled 38 volunteer  

commitments, for a total of 111 hours 
of service. What an awesome job...To 

God be the Glory! 
 Also, the five organizations we 

supported; Buley Center, Ross Center, 
Second Harvest Food Bank, ARF, and 

Christian Ministries, each received a 
$500 gift from the Missions & Benevo-

lence Committee’s portion of the 
Sulanke Trust Fund. 

 These organizations have an 
ongoing need for volunteers. If you 

can help in any way, please contact 

Shirley Bookout at 289-5749. 
 THANKS once again to all who 

volunteered their time! 
 

Mark Your Calendar 

 

• Buley Center Rummage Sale 
Saturday, June 11, 8 a.m. -  2 p.m. 

Donations of sale items, and 
volunteers, are needed for this event. 

 

• “Neighborhood Makeover Day” at  
Whitely neighborhood is scheduled 
for Saturday, June 18,9 a.m.-3 p.m. For 

more information, or to volunteer, you 

may contact Mary Dollison 
at 288-1892. 

• “Christmas in July” dates will be  
Sunday, July 10, 17, 24, and 31. Bring 
your items for the Christian Ministries 

Food Pantry to the church rotunda. 

George, Karen, and Tiffany Ingles 

joined Hazelwood on May 22, at the 
9 a.m. worship service. George is 

retired from a position in sales  
communications. He is a Deputy 

Grand Master in the Free Masons of 
Indiana and he enjoys golf and  

wood-working. 
 

George’s wife, Karen, is retired from 

a career in office work and  
bookkeeping. She enjoys counted 

cross-stitch, crafts, reading, traveling, 
and she is active in the Eastern Star.  
 

Their daughter, Tiffany, is a music 

teacher at Westview Elementary 

School. Tiffany is active in Job’s 
Daughters and the Eastern Star. She 

likes to travel, and read, and she 
plays the clarinet and flute. 
 

Please Introduce yourself to the 

Ingles, and make them feel 
welcome in our Hazelwood Church 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Calling all Vacation Bible School  

Volunteers! 
 

Wednesday, June 8, there will be a VBS meeting for all our volunteers. This is 
your chance to find out exactly what you will be doing, as well as ask any last 

minute questions. All youth volunteers will meet from 6-6:30 p.m., and all adult 
volunteers will meet from 6:30-7:15 p.m., in the dining room of the Sulanke 

Fellowship House. Dinner will be provided. We are also looking for some 

donations to help us decorate Jesus’ Hometown Nazareth. If you have baskets, 
canopies, tarps, or other “Mediterranean” type decorations, please bring them 

to the church office no later than June 25. Don’t forget to label them so we can  
return them to you after VBS. 
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JOYS AND CONCERNS . . . 

Ed Sanderson, June Johns, and Jane Fraizer are patients at IU Health Ball 
Memorial Hospital. 
 

We pledge our Christian  love & support to George, Karen, and Tiffany Ingles 

who placed their membership with Hazelwood at the 9 a.m. service on 
 May 22. 
 

In Appreciation: 

“My thanks to Rev. Colby for being there throughout my surgery, and for 

 supporting my family. Thanks as well to the congregation for the flowers 
sent, and for your prayers.”  Ron and Faith Smith. 

 

“Thank you for the delightful celebration of my retirement. The cake was, well, 
just the icing on the cake, and chocolate! The roses are opening beautifully. 

The gift cards will be well used. Thank you for allowing me to serve as your 
secretary these past few years.” Judi Pape. 

 

“Thank you for the Jones Scholarship.” Charles Wolfe. 
 

Congratulations to: 
Krystal Dodd and Scott Kolodchak, who were married Saturday, May 21 in New 

Castle, by Rev. Colby Smith. 
 

Cheryl McCoy upon her retirement from Wes-Del Elementary School, after 39 

years of teaching. 
 

Welcome to: 

Jessica Smith, who will begin as our fourth paid nursery attendant. We 

 appreciate her willingness to assume this important responsibility. 

  

 
Sonja Rees, Director of “The Last Red 

Wagon Tent Show In The Land,” Larry 
Rees, Co-Director, and the cast & crew 

would like to take this opportunity to 
thank the Board of Trustees, Rev. Colby 

Smith, and the members of  
Hazelwood Christian Church who  

attended the rehearsal performance at 
the church on Friday, May 13, and 

turned all donations back to Heartland. 
Proceeds will be used to defray some of 

the expenses for the musical. 

  A DVD was made of the last per-
formance, at Vera Mae’s, with the bless-

ing of both playwrights. Hazelwood will 
be receiving a copy for our video  

library. Please check it out, and enjoy. 

“Our special thanks to Rev. Colby Smith, and all of the Hazelwood family, who 

shared in our sorrow at the loss of our mother and grandmother, Lois Wallace. 
 “Thank you for the cards, flowers, food, memorials, and prayers that have 

surrounded us. Your support is truly appreciated, and it will never be forgotten. 
God Bless each of you. 

In Love and Christ,” 
The Farrell Family 

It’s Camp Time Again! 

 This year we are sending 

eleven campers and one counselor 
to summer camp. Our youth will be 

attending a variety of camps 
throughout the state, meeting new 

people, renewing friendships, and 
learning about God. 

  While our youth are at camp 
this summer you can support them 

through prayer and mail. That’s 

right, you can send our youth mail 
while they are at camp! It’s always 

nice to receive letters and care 
packages to let our youth know they 

are missed while at camp. If you 
wish to send something, it is best to 

mail it on Monday or Tuesday of 
camp week, or even the Saturday 

before camp begins. The addresses 
for the three camps are: 

 Camp Barbee, 27 EMS B2 
Lane, Leesburg, IN 46538. 

 Camp Bedford, 33 Church 

Camp Road, Bedford, IN 47421. 
 Camp Camby, 10740 E 700 S, 

Camby, IN 46113. 
 

Our youth attending camp are: 
  CROSS Camp, June 13-18, at Barbee 

Krisha Conley, Shane Conley, Mike 
McKean, and Sara Laroche. 

 

  Young Disciples Camp, June 20-25, at 
Bedford.  

Taylor Estep and Brynmar Rees. 
 

Young Disciples Camp, June 20-25, at 

Barbee. 
Andrew Glaze. 

 
Eighter’s Camp, June 19-25, at Camby. 

Chance Smith and Sara Laroche. 
 

New Beginnings Camp, July 6-8 at 

Barbee. 
Lucy Dickson, Adam Glaze, and Eloise 

McKean. 
 

MAD Camp, July 25-30 at Barbee. 
Mike McKean and Andy Rowe. 


